
NEWSLETTER

and hurdles due to the state of the
world–but we have faced those
hurdles head-on and have good
tidings to share with you and our
donor community.

After a two-year pandemic
postponement, we were happy to
celebrate our 17th Annual Charity
Dinner hosted by our loyal and
loving supporters, Chris and Pat
Shaner, at their beautiful home in
Claremont. The dinner was attended
by 100 of the foundation’s sincere
supporters and we are grateful for
such a great turnout after a long-
awaited return. 

Dear Jeff Cherubin Domond
Foundation Contributor, 

A heartfelt thank you for
contributing to the foundation this
year. 

Due to the pandemic, political
changes, and power struggles
amongst the Haitian people, your
ongoing support is sincerely
appreciated. The children at our
orphanage, the students at our
school, and the patients at our
hospital and dialysis center all
benefit directly from you, your
prayers, and your donations. From
Joe and everyone at the
foundation–both Haitian and
Americans working for us alike–a
sincere thank you for your support!  

Since the pandemic began, we
have had to navigate new obstacles 
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Those who are generous are blessed, for they share 
their bread with the poor - Proverbs 22:9
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Volunteers helped with setup,
cleanup, and donated generously
to our cause through the evening’s
auction and raffle. The evening
featured dinner, drinks, and live
music with a beautiful view (and
sunset!). We welcomed
parishioners and church leaders
from Our Lady of Assumption as
well as friends from nearby
parishes and dioceses. Thanks to
those of you who came to be a part
and we look forward to seeing you
again next year!   

We are pleased to share that the
foundation has recently opened a
dialysis center in Port-au-Prince,
Haiti. Unlike here in the US,
when one is prescribed dialysis in
Haiti, it is a matter of life-and-
death. We are honored to provide
this basic need and look forward to
the ripple effect this medical
offering will have in the
community for years to come. 

Our school, orphanage, and water
filter systems all continue to serve
our locale which enables us, every
single day, to live out our mission
to bring health and education to
Haiti.

Our humble leader and servant,
Joe Domond, visited Haiti recently
to dedicate the new hospital (see
Page 1). The hospital, named The
Centre Hospitalier Chirurgical Jeff
& Rita Domond in memory of
Joe’s late son and wife, was
dedicated on June 15. 

June 15 was and is a special day as
it is Jeff Domond’s birthday.

Page 2

2022 Newsletter | Jeff C. Domond Foundation | https://jeffcdomondfoundation.org/



NEWSLETTER
vision remain strong: to create real
and lasting changes to inspire and
elevate those we serve by giving
them hope and a future. 

Our mission to educate, sponsor,
and care for the less fortunate who
might otherwise be forgotten in
the rural communities of Haiti is
steadfast. Those in desperate need
of the most basic essentials of life,
educational tools, nutritious foods,
potable water and medical
assistance need our help. 

Deacon Joe is grateful to continue
carrying out this mission and we
truly appreciate YOU and YOUR
helping hand.
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His memory is why the foundation
was started and this hospital is
another way his memory will carry
on. 

Our goal with the hospital is to
provide medical, dental, vision and
physical therapy care to our patients
while providing meaningful work
for local doctors, nurses, and staff.
The short- and long-term benefits
this hospital will have for the
community is indescribable yet
undeniable. A huge thank you for
helping us in making this dream a
reality. 

This summer, we are engaged in
our annual missionary appeal.
Deacon Joe will be speaking and
ministering in the Los Angeles and
Orange County Diocese in an effort
to garner support for our ongoing
projects at the school, orphanage,
hospital, and water systems. 

Despite ongoing struggles and strife
in Haiti, our foundation and its
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